#### School 2 PTO



# **General 2016 Meeting Minutes**

#### February 11, 2016

Meeting was called to order by Secretary Tameeka Jones at 5:00 pm (in Community Room).

<u>Attendance:</u> Rosa Cevallas, Peter Cuevas, Tameeka Jones, Emanuel Mayben, David Elliot, Stephanie Stinney, Bettie Gourrier, Queen Daniels and Asjia Crews, Lyndsey Cooper, Courtney Rudat, Cathy Tedesco and Michael Schnapp.

Officer's Reports were given by Tameeka Jones, Secretary:

## SCHOOL 2 BLACK HISTORY MONTH EVENTS

- Wednesday, February 24th Meet and Greet at 8:30am with coffee and refreshments. Student Assembly-Panel discussion at 9:30 am/Students will speak with 7 local black professionals about their experience.
- Monday, February 29<sup>th</sup> School assembly-8:30am-African
   Drumming by Ahso Ego with students, School 2 Steppers step
   team performance, as well as a performance by University step
   team, Organized C.H.A.O.S
- February 24<sup>th</sup>, Our School 2 Principal- Mrs.Turner- Hassell will hold a Board of Elections meeting at School 2. This is our home School and Principal, we are asking for the support of our families. Come

- join us if you are able to attend, the meeting will be held in the Community Room at 6:00 pm. LET'S SUPPORT OUR PRINCIPAL!
- School 2 students will take part in the reading of Black history facts daily during morning announcements.
- PTO held a Valentine's Day fundraiser at PROMISE event. 25 baskets were sold, PTO raised \$125.00
- Re-Purpose your shoes fundraiser is in effect. We are currently collecting shoes. -Flyers sent home to all School 2 families and emailed to School 2 faculty. Leaders Leading Troy's youth is partnering with School 2 PTO to add a drop box for Re-purpose your shoes fundraiser at their office location.
- MaryBeth Bruno will speak with TCSD Superintendent Mr.
   Carmello if we can put a Re-purpose your shoes drop box at every school.

### Family Engagement Event planning

- Community room staff is working in partnership with School 2
  Reading teachers, Mrs. Julie Currie and Reading coach to plan a
  Multicultural Family Engagement Literacy Event for the Month of
  April.
- Meeting was on Feb. 10<sup>th</sup> to discuss details of Literacy Event/follow up meeting soon.
- Our School 2 principal will be returning from maternity leave. WE WELCOME HER BACK ON February 22, 2016! We thank Dr. Ford for her leadership while our principal was on leave.

## Treasurer's Report

• Balance \$1,858.00

Next meeting March 12, 2016

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30 pm.